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23/10/2019  16:19:312019/3781/P OBJ M Hobday Further to the objection lodged by Mr J Byatt on behalf of South End Close Residents Association (SECRA) I 

would like to add the following comments in respect of the impact on car owning residents of South End Close.  

Paragraph 10 of the original planning application clearly states there are no existing or proposed on-site 

parking spaces at 32 Constantine Road.  As with a number of other property developments in Constantine 

Road over the last few years there is a clear assumption that South End Close can be used by contractors and 

those working on site to offload and park their vehicles on the estate wherever they like without any 

consultation with residents or Camden Council.  As in the past, it would appear there is no intention to apply or 

pay for permission to park on the estate.  Car owning residents of South End Close, who do pay Camden 

Council for their parking permits, will yet again find their allocated, paid for parking bays used for long periods 

by individuals/companies that have no right of access to the estate.
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